

# **Minutes of the meeting of the Llandyrnog Community Council on the 21<sup>st</sup> February 2017**

Present: Cllrs H.Sinclair, R.Griffith, G.C.Evans, M.Parry, A.Thomas, R.Jones  
G.Butler, H.Wright, J.McGuire

Apologies: J.A.Jones, D.Humphreys

The meeting was chaired by Cllr. R.Griffith

1.0) Community Policeman – CPSO 3008 Mathew Williams was present and reported that there had been four recorded incidents in Llandyrnog and Llangwyfan over the past month with only one resulting in a public order offence.

Community Council asked for NWP support on road safety ground to get the yellow lines outside the school re painted – Clerk to contact DCC again copy of e mail to Mathew and Marc Musrgove Road Safety Officer Denbighshire County Council

Concerns from Cllr Mc Guire about roads being un named and concerns that emergency services may have difficulty in locating some properties – there followed a constructive discussion however Mathew confirmed that as far as North Wales Police were concerned it was not a particular problem in the main due to them having fairly good knowledge of the area.

Cllr raised point that she had witnessed two tractor drivers using their mobile phones and was advised if it was witnessed again then take a note of the registration of the tractor or any vehicle and relay to 101 immediately.

2.0) Declaration of interest – there were no declaration of interest.

3.0) Emily Reddy – DCC Community Development Co Ordinator.

Emily on behalf of the CC has prepared a funding bid for a fitness trail on Cae Nant and the next step would be to raise awareness of the project in the Village and there would need to be a community event in the form of a coffee morning at Cae Nant probably towards April – Emily would keep in touch and was thanked for her attendance.

#### 4.0) Confirmation of Minutes

Russ Jones did send apology Clerk failed to record

It was then proposed and seconded that the minutes as presented were a true record of the January meeting and duly signed by the Chair.

#### 5.00) Matters Arising

5.1) Lease for Pavilion – had been returned to Clerk

5.2) Informal Play Area at Parc Ty'n Llan – Clerk had spoken to D.Weyman who happy with the gate as it was and no need to replace it.

5.3) Bus shelter at Llangwyfan – Clerk to contact Glyn Williams to get programme so that work could be put in hand

5.4) Flooding by Kinmel Farm/Rectory area - work in hand by DCC – stream to be cleared out to allow increased flow through culvert.

5.5) Railing by Cae Nant – seek quote from Mike Jones for railings on the right hand side of the gate – Clerk to organise

#### 6.0) Correspondence

6.1) Richard Shone DCC had no funding to overpaint yellow lines outside school

6.2) One Voice Wales – invitation to renew membership – members agreed

6.3) DCC – confirmation by Sarah Stubbs DCC that matters of concern raised by CC over planning on land opposite Cwm Tawel would be considered at the appropriate time – upon receipt of application for approval of all matters reserved.

6.4) Annual Play Inspection – to be discussed at next month meeting

6.5) E mail from Merfyn Parry suggesting that CC have representative on the AONB Committee – Clerk to contact D.Shiel to suggest that Cllr Gwen Butler be invited to next meeting

## 7.00) Reports

Cllr Butler had attended a Highfield Park Liason meeting on the 24<sup>th</sup> January on behalf of Llandyrnog CC and it was reported that in CSSI terms the facility was now fully compliant and they would now be seeking to employ an additional forty staff.

They were happy and looking forward to being part of the group refurbishing the bus stop.

Cllr McGuire raised a point that the First Responders were having difficulty in locating exact houses within the complex and wondered whether or not it the hose names could be made more visible – apparently there was a reluctance by MHC to do this and they may well have reasons however it was requested that Cllr Butler raise the issue on behalf of the CC at the next meeting of the Liason Group.

Cllrs Sinclair and Evans had met with representatives of Dwr Cymru ( Michael Trade Effluent Officer, Sean and Andy Warner) to discuss the odours coming from the drains around the sewerage treatment plant.

As a result of Arla installing facilities to recycle their waste water and remove most of the remainder of waste off site this may well have had a contributory factor in that there was no excess flow to cleanse the fat in the drains and as such Dwr Cymru/Arla are considering installing plant just off Arla site to catch the fat before it enters the drainage system.

Cllr Parry had also met with the Arla Manager Mr Richmond who had confirmed that they were considering taking this action depending on funding being made available by both parties.

#### 8.0)Financial report

Each member was given a report showing:

Receipts of £17,740.21 a budget of £11,402

Payments of £5341.46 against a budget of £12,175

Balance of Treasurers Account £20,305.94

Balance of Business Account £9254.27

#### Matters for Payment

Mrs Rawthorne	£36.25	Cleaning cocoa rooms
J.A.Jones	£62.50	Litter picking
Firemaster	£99.77	Servicing fire equipment
Welsh Audit Office	£809.25	Audit fees
One Voice Wales	£130.00	Annual Subscription

#### Planning Matters

M.Parry declared an interest in Planning Matter and did not take part in the discussions but remained as an observers.

application	18/2016/1259
proposal	Erection of agricultural building
location	Pentrefelin,Llandyrnog
Community Council	Support the application

#### Members Items

- Request by Historical Society to have their slate plaque erected on wall - approved
- Cars blocking gate from road to London Bridge into Forestry obstructing horse riders – Clerk to contact relevant authority ( DCC initially)
- Cllr Evans to source flower box in front of Old School
- Cycle route sign by Capel Isa needs to fixing
- Request bollards be fitted on tarmac area in front of old school to discourage parking on the area
- Road names – relating to earlier concerns about lack of road names decided to approach Historical Society to see if there were any records of local road names

There being no other matter the meeting closed at 20:45

Next meeting to be held at Cocoa Rooms, Llandyrnog Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> March

Signed.....

Date.....